From: DPS Information (DPS)

Sent: Monday, 31 January 2022 10:30 PM

To: DPS Information (DPS)

Subject: [SEC=OFFICIAL] Protest activity around Parliament House — road barriers

OFFICIAL

PARLIAMENT OF AUSTRALIA
DEPARTMENT OF PARLIAMENTARY SERVICES

Information Circular

Protest activity around Parliament House -
road barriers

Due to the protest activity near Parliament House, the Australian Federal Police has closed access

roads to the building.

Building occupants wanting to enter the car parks or drop-off points may need to show identification

(APH passes) to police who are at the barricades.
Please exercise care and allow extra time to complete your journey.
Turnstiles activated for pass holders only

The turnstiles off Parliament Drive at the House of Representatives and Senate entrances remain

activated for Parliament House swipe card access only.

Should these temporary accesses arrangements change, further communication will be issued
through Information Circulars and on Twitter @aph community.

DPS Information

31 January 2022

, Twitter updates for Parliament House building occupants
Follow @aph community



From: DPS Information (DPS)

Sent: Wednesday, 2 February 2022 4:48 PM

To: DPS Information (DPS)

Subject: [SEC=OFFICIAL] Update on traffic arrangements at Parliament House

OFFICIAL

14 h PARLIAMENT OF AUSTRALIA

DEPARTMENT OF PARLIAMENTARY SERVICES

Information Circular

Update on traffic arrangements at
Parliament House

Due to protest activity, changed traffic arrangements are in place around Parliament House, and are
being managed by ACT Policing.

Melbourne Avenue is the primary access road to Parliament House. ACT policing advise that the
Commonwealth Avenue ramp will be open from 08:00am to 17:30pm for the remainder of this
week.

Building occupants will not be able to access Parliament Drive from Kings Avenue or Federation Mall.

Building occupants wanting to enter the car parks or drop-off points will need to show identification
(APH passes) to ACT Policing who are at the barricades.

Non-passholders with essential business in APH will be required to pre-arrange access to the

building and provide credential to ACT Policing on arrival.

Key contacts

Department of the House of Serjeant-At-Arms

Representatives Phone:

Department of the Senate Usher of the Black Rod
Phone:

Ministerial Wing Stephen Frost
Phone:

DPS contractors Andrew Churches
Phone:

Media Lyndal Curtis
Phone:

These arrangements are subject to change so please allow additional time to enter and exit the
precinct.



Further updates will be provided through information circulars.

DPS Information
2 February 2022

’ Twitter updates for Parliament House building occupants
Follow @aph community






